DSG(2015)C054

Note of discussion on procurement held on 26 August 2015

Present David Flear (Chair, DSG)
Derrick Milnes (DSG)
Bob Kury (Deputy MD, DSRL)
Ken Linn (Head of Commercial, DSRL)
Ken Nicol (Socio Economic Manager, DSRL)

Apologies: Craig Brown (Support Services Director, DSRL)

Introduction

David Flear (DF) gave a brief background for the meeting highlighting that over the years members
of the DSG had been looking for local socio economic benefit to be realised from DSRL procurement.
In particular the Trade Councils had raised concerns on the D3100 phase 1 contract.

Mention was made of the good experience the DSG had with the NDA Archive (NA) for the
commercial and construction contracts. The NDA had been helpful in identifying ways to introduce
socio economics into contracts. Both the NA contracts had socio economics and during the recent
ceremony the contractors had explained their approach.

The DSG were looking for major DSRL contracts to have a socio economic elements such as the
D3100 phase 2.

Discussion

Bob Kury (BK) explained that DSRL was currently undertaking a review of decommissioning priorities
in order to bring forward activities in particular work related to fuels. As a consequence there may
be a change in the timing for the some contracts. This included D3100 Phase 2.

Additionally BK highlighted the Government Corporate Spending Reviews which was currently
ongoing. This could also impact on the timescale for certain contracts at Dounreay. The outcome of
this would not be known until late 2014.

BK agreed that given the work undertaken on the NA, DSRL will continue to look for opportunities
for socio economic benefit and this would be more than use of local SMEs and accommodation.

DF suggested that this should be wider and include environmental impact by looking at alternative
transportation. He referred a recent planning application which was refused due to the number of
delivery lorries travelling daily to the business . Ken Linn (KL) advised the meeting that DSRL had
been looking at how different transport modes could be used. However, DSRL was not an expert in
transport and would look to the potential contractor to provide a cost effective solution to transport
goods to the site.

DF stated that the DSG would was looking for evidence of Socio economic benefits in contracts.
This would allow the DSG Chair to then answer question raised by members on the subject. Ken
Nicol (KN) gave examples which included the decommissioning Operatives Framework; catering and
the shaft & silo design contract. On the latter, BK stated that this was one of the largest contract
awarded in recent times. DF stated that it terms of the decommissioning operatives contract this
was the type of tangible evidence they were looking for and could be reported back to members.
DF informed BK that the DSG had written to the site concerning staff recruitment from local
employers and was still awaiting a response. BK agreed to progress a reply.

ACTION: BK agreed to progress site response to letter
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Summary

BK summarised the meeting by assuring that DSRL would look for opportunities to support socio
economics in the area through procurement.

Following a question from KN, those present agreed that follow up meeting should be pre a main
DSG meeting. This would be co-ordinated via the DSG Secretariat.

ACTION: JL to co-ordinate future meetings



